
 

 
MEMORANDUM 

 

 AGENDA ITEM #10 
________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
DATE: OCTOBER 20, 2017 
 
TO: COUNCIL MEMBERS 
 
FROM: STAFF 
 
SUBJECT: AMAZON CORPORATE HEADQUARTERS 2.0, REGIONAL APPLICATION UPDATE – PRESENTATION BY 

KELLY SMALLRIDGE, CEO, BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT BOARD OF PALM BEACH COUNTY 
________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
Introduction 
 
On September 7, 2017, Amazon issued a nationwide Request for Proposal (RFP) as part of its competitive site 
selection process for a second North American corporate headquarters. In response, the Business Development 
Board of Palm Beach County, the Beacon Council of Miami-Dade County, and the Greater Fort Lauderdale Alliance of 
Broward County worked together to prepare a joint regional application for the three-county metropolitan area.  The 
RFP response was prepared in conformance with Enterprise Florida protocols and RFP requirements set forth by 
Amazon (attached). The due date for submittal of the application is October 19, 2017. 
 
Kelly Smallridge, President and CEO of the Business Development Board of Palm Beach County, will present an update 
related to the RFP process and provide the Councils with information about any strengths and weaknesses discovered 
during the application preparation experience and any lessons learned from the effort which might assist the region 
in responding to future opportunities of this magnitude and economic importance. 
 
Recommendation 
 
For information and discussion purposes. 
 
Attachment 
 
 
 



 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 


